
 

 

 

May 15, 2013 
 
The Board of Review was called to order at 6:00 P.M.  Forbes mad a motion to immediately 
adjourn the meeting until further notice according to Wisconsin Statute 70.47 (3) (aL).  
Frank seconded it.  Motion passed.  The meeting adjourned at 6:01 P.M. 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:01 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed.  
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the April 16, 2013 closed meeting minutes with changes.  
Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed.  
Heeg made a motion to approve the May 1, 2013 meeting minutes.  Frank seconded it.  
Motion passed.  
 
Wally Scholl spoke to the board about ATV/UTV routes.  He would like to add several roads 
to the routes.  The board would like for the routes to lead to trails.  Wally is looking into 
that.  He is also working on getting a club started and is planning to have a meeting in 
June. 
 
Forbes made a motion to adopt the Sign Ordinance.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Forbes made a motion to accept the Certified Survey map for Clearwater Bay condo 
Addendum #2.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
The board discussed the resolution endorsing the concept of a regional economic 
development agency.  The board thinks that the concept is good, but because of the Towns’ 
current pending situation; we need to focus on the necessities regarding Town business.  
Forbes made a motion to not approve the resolution.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable report.  Dean Folts still has a trailer he is using on his 
property.  He is also tearing apart a trailer next to his house.  The Board will need to 
contact the Towns’ lawyer to see what we are able to do to get the property cleaned up. 
 
Dave Kester spoke to the Board about the zoning of his property.  It is currently zoned 
suburban residential.  He is not allowed to have animals on the property with that zoning.  
Forbes suggested that he apply to change his designation to commercial so he is able to list 
his property differently.  He will need to come to the next plan commission meeting. 
 
The board discussed Wolosek property on Tower road. 
Roger Peterson, Hollywood Road, intends to bring pigs on his property.  According to our 
Zoning Ordinance, livestock are not allowed on suburban residential.   
 

Lorelei Fuehrer gave the building inspector’s report. 
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer’s report.  Wisconsin Pridestone will be selling their 
assests to pay their bills.  They still owe the Town two years of personal property. 
 
Correspondence was read. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the bills paid.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed. 
 
Passineau made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Frank seconded it.  Motion passed.  The 
meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


